Village of Hanover
Regular Meeting at the Village Hall
August 10th, 2021 7:00p.m.

President Schaible called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll was answered by L. Speer, D. Brotherton, K. Gable, D. Grube, E.
Murphy, M. Holland. Also present was Attorney T. Kurt, Village Clerk N.
Ritchie, Zoning Admin. S. Murphy, Police Officer K. Raab.

Announcements: No announcements were made.

Minutes: E. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes from the July
13th, 2021 regular meeting. K. Gable seconded motion passed 6-0.

Bills: D. Brotherton motioned to pay the monthly bills. M. Holland
seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

Treasurer's Report: D. Brotherton motioned to approve the
Treasurer’s report. K. Gable seconded. Motion approved 6-0.

2021 Digital Ortho Photographic Project/ County: This project is a
geological survey that is an update of maps that overlays parcels, tax
boundaries, enterprise zone, ect. They fly over and take pictures then
update the maps. The cost is $392.40 to update the village's maps. E.
Murphy motioned to pay our potion to participate in the county update. L.
Speer seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

Trees-Savanna Rd. & Arthur St.: Trees that are on village property
and hanging over into properties and that are in bad shape that could be an
accident or liability were discussed. K. Gable motioned to take down both
trees discussed. E. Murphy seconded. Motion carried 6-0. Other trees were
then brought up in discussion to also be looked at for trimming and or
taking down.

Land Survey- D. Reitz: Land owners have approval to sell but still
waiting on a land survey to come back.

Fehr Graham Engineering Agreement: The continuation of the street
project and engineering agreement were discussed. E. Murphy motioned to
sign the Engineering Agreement for phase 2 of the street project. M.
Holland seconded. Motion carried 6-0. Plans will be sent to the state for
approval in August.

Mowing: Discussion of mowing was tabled.



Ordinances and Committees: Appointment of E. Murphy and M.
Holland to the Personnel Committee was made.

Envoy: needs work, been having some trouble with it, gonna have it
looked at by Elizabeth Garage.

Audience: D. Griffin, J. Ohms, L. Zigler, C. Henkins, N. Speer, B.
Heinlein, R. Coffey, J. Coffey was present. J. Coffey voiced concerns of the
life cycle on solar panels and cost vs. savings. Schaible explained the
energy cost and billing vs. expense to install solar and projected savings.

Comments: water main break on Arthur St. and Savanna Rd.
Spraying for weeds around the village. No Mallard Festivities to take place
at the park. The Chamber is planning other events and activities around
and in Hanover. K. Hallman from Peerless called about Well #2 and they
are ready to start on the maintenance. Consensus of the board was given
to start on Well #2 maintenance. D. Grube spoke of his decision to resign
from the village board and zoning seat. He will be submitting a letter this
month.

Adjournment was made by D. Grube. E. Murphy seconded.
Adjourned at 8:18 p.m.



